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Today’s Program………….. 
 

Sheridan Springer introduced the speaker, Dave 
Steiner, who updated the club on the Yankee Air 
Museum and the upcoming airshow, “Thunder Over 
Michigan”. The airshow has been one of the best, 
worldwide, and this year will be no exception. A 
supersonic F-100 Sabre Jet, Vietnam era helicopters, 
aerobatic performers, and much more are promised 
for the August 10-11 event. Kids under 15 are free!! 
Tickets are $30 in advance. Parking is $10 in ad-

vance. Premium options are available. 
  Dave also talked about their efforts to save part of 
the original B-24 bomber plant building to serve as 
part of the museum. 8685 B-24’s were built there, 
sometimes at a rate of 1/hour. Sadly, there are none 
still flying. They have to raise $6 million by August to finance the construction of 2 
new walls on the part of the building to be preserved. They have many fundraising 
efforts including buying an inscribed brick, playing in a golf outing on Sept. 20th, and 
becoming a member at a level of you choice. Airshow tickets come with member-
ships. Visit their web site for all the information and/or to buy tickets to “Thunder 

Over Michigan”. 
WWW.YANKEEAIRMUSEUM.ORG 
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Next Weeks Program……. 
 

Susan Hutton will speak on the A2 Idling organization. Introduction by Al Gallup. 

 



Announcements………….. 
There will be a raffle to benefit the ELIMINATE project. Tickets available next week for $1 
each. The drawing will be at the KiwanisTop-of-the-Park event on July 3. Need not be present 

to win. Prizes will include 3 nights in a Boyne Mountain condo. 
 
 There will be no Kiwanis Thrift Sale on July 6. 
 
 The Kiwanis Board met; Gordon Beeman provided an update on the pending membership 
survey to be presented on July 1. John Kidle proposed changes to the Administrative Manual 
to safeguard new member privacy (vote July 8). John Bassett presented recommended by-
laws changes to be voted on soon. The Eliminate Task Force asked for and received $250 for 
raffle prize purchases. The board approved Mark Wishka, John Dahl, and John Goff as 

delegates to the MI District Convention in August. Jeanette Okuley as alternate. 
 
  Claire Dahl is still looking for volunteers to form or join a team for the “Walk for Child-

hood Cancer-Special Days Camp” to be held on June 29th. 
  Bob and Linda Johnson will accept contributions for their June 9 walk for Big Hearts for 

Seniors (includes Meals on Wheels) until June 17th. 

Meetings:  
  Sheridan Springer, filling in for Dave Drake, enlisted 4 members to attend the Saline super
-interclub next Monday night at 5:45 PM. Former UM athletic director Bill Martin is the speak-

er. One or two extra would be welcome, to assure an interclub. 
  The Morning Edition club meets at 8:30 AM on Wednesdays, at Guy Hollerins at Plymouth 

Road and US-23. This week Jeannine DeLay will speak on “Ann Arbor Ethics”. 

Guests at our Club…….. 
Ray Steiner from the Morning Edition club attended with his son Dave, who was today’s 

speaker. 
Winnie Odom and Chris Anderson were here to accept a grant to the Girl Scouts. 
Dick Benedek’s wife Elissa and granddaughter Deedee Jansen attended, as did Tom Fe-

gan’s son Eric. 
Michael Manning, Candace Almquist, and Josh Kurtz represented Circle K. “The Thrift Sale 

is the driving 

force of our 

Success” 

This is what we call 
HOME…...now in our 92nd 

year. 
 

We have 
evolved….these are our 

heroes. 

ASSIGNMENTS for the COMING  WEEK: 
 

Announcer |   Dale Leslie 
Officer of Day |  Jerry McMahon 
Dockers |  Joe Medrano 
Warehouse |  Bob Gray; Martha Petroski; Alan Burg; 
   Ken Hillenberg; Nick Dever  
Sorters |  Elena Ermak  
Hardware |  Doug Hanton; Bill Hallock; Dave Hughes  
Furniture |  Mel Williams; Paul Klinger; Jim Kane  
Shoes & Sports | Don Kossick, Jim Moretta   
Men’s Clothing | Jim Couch and Dick Smit  
Electronics |  Bill Robb & Associates  
Lamps |  Chris Winkler; Rob Schultz and Friends  
Antiques |  Betsy and Alexis Ford  
Beds & Toys |  Lee Bachman;  Dave Drake  
Office & Medical | Jim Mattson and Team  
Invocation |  Doug Ziesemer  
Greeters |  Max Ziegler, John Sampselle, Bill Hallock, Jane Talcott  
Hospitality |  Dale Leslie  
Cashier |  Martha Petroski  



Fines  and  Happy  Dollars………………… 
Fines:  Joan Masters got Dan Dever fined for missing her when collecting fines last 
week. Dale Leslie successfully fined any member who has not served in an arm of the 

United States military. 
Happy Dollars:   
Bob Carr gave$1 to vouch for theYankee Air Museum (YAM) and the “Thunder Over 

Michigan” air show. Sally Lamkin said there is still time to fund camperships. $250 

matched by the Cross Foundation will send a youngster to camp. Jim Carey reminded 

members of the golf outing at Barton Hills on July 15th to benefit camp for kids with can-

cer. Program speakers are from USA hockey and UM football program. Al Gallup en-

couraged members to visit Mary Bachman’s retrospective art exhibit at the Riverside gal-

lery in Ypsilanti. Max Ziegler had three “Happys”. One for Mary Bachman’s exhibit, one 

for the recent district golf outing, and one for the pleasure he and Don Kossick had in 

watching their granddaughters compete in a soccer tournament. Garry Donner related 

how he had a $10 rebate offer for Meier’s and went on a shopping binge there. Their re-

ceipt, which they had to send in to get the rebate, was 11 feet long. Don Kossick was 

happy to see Ray Steiner here and for the chance to tell about the Springer Company logo 

golf ball he found while enjoying a round in Northern Michigan. Andrea Koch-Duda was 

happy to see Ray Steiner, Dave Fox, Lloyd Kitchens, and the Benedek guests. She also 

thanked Burt and Sally Lamkin for heading the Voucher Program. Jane Talcott presented 

our speaker with a model B-24 made by her sister Elizabeth Josephine (Shurtleff) Richards 

(now deceased) during the period she worked at the Willow Run Bomber Plant as a weld-

er on the wings. The nose-cone material and paint are authentic. Other memorabilia were 

also included. John Schenk has 2 granddaughters playing lacrosse. One was voted most 

improved at Pioneer and the other was voted captain of next year’s Saline team. 

Stuff  you  should  know……………… 
Social Activities 
Max Ziegler reminded members of the Kiwanis picnic on Sunday,July 14. He will be tak-
ing count the next few Mondays or members may sign up by emailing him or Max Supica. 

There is no charge for the rib dinner. Bring a dish to pass. 
TIGER TICKETS; Fred Sanchez is looking for a few more people for the Saturday Aug. 3 

Tiger’s game trip. The deadline is a week away. Contact Fred for details (734-277-7077). 

Fines Collected:  $19.20 
Happy $ Collected: $40 
Attendance today: 75 
Last Week Sale Revenue:  
$7418 KCAA 
$1120 Warehouse $235 EBay 

Hospitality  Information……………. 
Dale Leslie welcomed Lloyd Kitchens and Dave Fox back. He informed the club that 

Bill Lynn went to the ER with shortness of breath and is being evaluated by a physician. 

Alonzo, who works the dock, has lost his mother. The KCAA flower arrangement from 

Tom Lovell’s funeral was forwarded to a grateful Don Kenney. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 Sale + 

Warehouse 

2 3 Meeting 4  Board 

Meeting 

5 6 7 8 Sale + 

Warehouse 

9 10 Meeting 11 12 13 14 15 Sale + 

Warehouse 

16 17 Meeting 18 19 20 21 22 Sale + 

Warehouse 

23 24 Meeting 25 26 27 28 29 Sale + 

Warehouse 

June  2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2  Board 

Meeting 

3 4  HOLI-

DAY 

5 6 NO SALE  

Closed... 

7 8 Meeting 9   10 Past 

Pres. Picnic 

11 12 13 Sale + 

Warehouse 

14  Club 

Picnic 

15 Meeting 16 17 18 19 20 Sale + 

Warehouse 

21 22 Meeting 23 24 25 26 27 Sale + 

Warehouse 

28 29 Meeting  30  31    

July  2013 



Our Sponsored Programs…………………..Service to Youth 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             University of Michigan 
 
 

  
 
WISD Aktion Club 
 
 
 
 
 
We need to start one of these!!  
Who has a Middle School child 

or grandchild? 
 
 
 
Angell Elementary 
 
 

 
Huron High School 
Pioneer High School 

 

Miscellaneous:  
June 17 Menu; 
Roast Pork, Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, Mixed Veggies, Salad and Dessert,  
 

Future Speakers: 
June 24; Mike Dabbs  MI “No-Fault” Insurance 
July 1; Richard Lawrence Kid’s Wings 

Presentations:   
  Winnie Odom and Chris Anderson thanked the Children and Youth Services Committee and KCAA for the 

$2250 grant the Girl Scouts received for their Bonds Beyond Bars program. This initiative brings children of 

incarcerated mothers to the correctional facility for visits, to help maintain and possibly strengthen the child/

mother bond. They also provide for girls’ attendance at summer camps. 
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Ann Arbor, MI 48104 
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Building Phone:   
734-665-2211 

 
Thrift Sale Voice:   

734-665-0450  

 
KIWANIS CLUB OF 

ANN ARBOR 

Anchorage Realty, Real Estate, Doug Ziesemer, 
 734-332-1110 

 

Larry E. French & Company, Investment Advisory, 
 734-994-6599 

 

Raymond James & Associates,  

Andrea Kotch Duda, CFP, 734-930-0555 
 

Joerke, Wishka & Associates,  

Mark S. Wishka, ChFC, CFP, CLU, 
 734-995-3996 

 

Charles Reinhart Realtors, Nathaniel Foerg, 734-834-1981,  
nfoerg@reinhartrealtors.com 

 
Senior Helpers, In-Home Personal Care Services;   

Alan Caldwell,  734-927-3111    
acaldwell@seniorhelpers.com  

 

Our Advertising Supporters….. 

"Serving the Children of the World" 

We’re on the Web 

www.a2kiwanis.org 

******** 

“Kiwanis Thrift Sale” is 

on the Web 

www.kiwanissale.com 


